McCarthy Asset Management, Inc.

Registered Investment Advisor
October 1, 2013
Dear MAM Client,

Since September is quarter-end, I am keeping this month’s Commentary short.  Within the next two days we will be mailing or emailing your quarterly report & letter.  In the letter we will discuss:

· Stock Market & MAM Performance for the 3rd quarter & YTD 2013
· No Fed Tapering (Yet)
· Government Shutdown and Debt Ceiling Debate 
· Medicare Advisor Program (MAP)- New Service Provided by Allen Hamm
· The Sustainable Withdrawal Rate- This is a very important retirement planning topic.  We expect to add this article as a “White Paper” to the MAM Website.
3rd Quarter Performance:  U.S. stocks performed well, foreign stocks did even better, and bonds staged a partial recovery.  For the first nine months of 2013, U.S. and foreign stocks had double-digit returns while bonds declined moderately:
                                  3rd Qtr 2013   YTD 2013              Description:
Without  Dividends:

       S&P 500        
   4.7%           17.9%
500 Largest Public U.S. Companies

       NASDAQ        
  10.8%          24.9%
stocks trading on the Nasdaq

       Russell 2000  
   9.9%           26.4%
2000 of the smallest U.S. stocks

       MSCI EAFE       
  10.9%          13.4%
international stock index

       U.S. Aggr Bond 
    0.6%         (1.9)%   
index of U.S. bonds

 

With Dividends, after all fees:

        MAM portfolios   
   4.6%           12.9%
non-very conservative MAM portfolios

        MAM Conserv          2.1%             3.3%
portfolios with 50% or greater bond allocation
2013 Federal Government Shutdown:  As discussed in the attached report “U.S. Government Shutdown Explained”, the Federal government initiated a partial shutdown due to Congress’ failure to pass a new continuing budget resolution.  This is the 18th time this has happened.  As in the past, I expect that Congress will belatedly take action to resolve the matter without inflicting any significant impact on economic growth and consumer confidence. 

As discussed on page two of the quarterly letter, by mid-October the U.S. will reach its statutory limit on the amount of debt it can issue.  I expect that this will also be resolved, although probably at the 11th hour.  

We don’t expect to make any portfolio adjustments in reaction to either of these avoidable “crises” (other than voting for new members of Congress!).
We have already uploaded to the MAM Web site (www.mamportfolios.com) the September 2013 month-end values and year-to-date performance for client portfolios.

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 

Steve McCarthy, CPA, CFP®
